
PUBLIC NOTICE                                                                                          

REGARDING THE ENACTMENT OF REGULATION TO 
ACTIVATE ALERTS IN PUERTO RICO

According to the powers and faculties conferred by the Department of 
Public Safety Act, Act 20-2017, the Commissioner of the Puerto Rico Police 
Bureau intends to adopt the proposed Regulation to Activate Ashanti Alert. 
This regulation will comply with the provisions of Act 1-2021, the Enabling 
Act to Establish the Ashanti Alert. Said regulations will establish the rules 
and procedures to activate the Ashanti Alert, Rose Alert, AMBER Alert, 
Silver Alert, Mayra Elias Alert and repeal the Amber Alert Plan, Silver Alert 
Plan and Mayra Elias Alert Plan Regulations.
The general public is invited to submit their comments and/or 
recommendations during the next thirty (30) days from today’s publication 
date, to the following address: Puerto Rico Police Bureau, P.O. Box 70166 
San Juan, P.R. 00936-8166 or by the following email: 
ReglamentosNPPR@policia pr.gov
The proposed Regulation will be available for review, on the Puerto Rico 
Police Bureau’s website: http://policia.pr.gov. For additional information, 
please contact Captain Carlos J. Figueroa Ortolaza at (787)793-1234 Ext 
2422.

In San Juan, Puerto Rico, On October 12, 2021

Cnel. Antonio  López Figueroa
Commissioner
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